Regular Monthly Meeting November 10, 2010

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Wednesday, November 10, 2010, 1:00 PM at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Bob Peters and William Albertini present.

The meeting opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

The Police Report was presented by Superintendent Phillips.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the general fund expenses. Mr. Peters – yes; Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses. Mr. Peters - yes; Mr. Albertini - yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the fire tax fund expenses. Mr. Peters – yes; Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve the Boughter Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department. Mr. Peters – yes; Mr. Albertini – yes.

Public Comment:

Mr. William Alexander, Savannah Gardner Road, stated that the people working the polls on election day park on the side of the building took up too many spaces along with a handicapped ramp and signs. Mr. Peters stated that perhaps the poll workers park in the back of the parking lot.

Mrs. Sandra Reiber, Hollow Road, asked if anything was decided about the "snowbirds" regarding Allied Waste. Mr. Peters stated that the trash portion of the bill would be waived during the months they are away, but the service fee would remain. She stated that vacant property was exempt, she would inform Allied that her home was vacant during the winter months. Mrs. Reiber also asked if there would be a change in the building inspector for the Township? Mr. Peters stated that no change is planned, unless something drastically changes.

Mr. Randy Reese, Shenango Stop Road, asked what would happen if the Allied Waste bill is not paid. Mr. Peters stated that he would check with Allied on the collection process.

Mrs. Ruth Reese, Shenango Stop Road, asked if residents were permitted to go to bags? Mr. Peters stated that yes you can.

Mr. Dave Kirkwood, Hoover Road, asked if Allied could pick up any items that fall out of the truck when they are collecting. Mr. Peters stated that he would speak to Allied about the situation.

Ms. Tracy Simmons, Turkey Hill Road, stated that she has a farm and should be exempt. Mr. Peters stated that she would need to complete an exempt form and it would then be reviewed.

Ms. Joyce Jenkins, Old Pittsburgh Road, stated that she has a farm and was told by Allied that she was exempt. Mr. Peters stated that he believes that farms are exempt from trash but not recycling, due to the mandate.

Mr. Dave Wagner, Old Butler Road, asked if there are any plans to repair Old Butler Road? Mr. Peters stated that a meeting is planned with the contractor to see what can be done to resolve the problems, the age of the road surface is believed to be what caused the problem.

Mr. Fred Kobbe, Stewart Avenue, told Mr. Albertini super job on the work done, but he believes that some slag is needed in the low end of the culvert.

Mr. Peters stated for the month of October, the amount of trash collected was 128 tons and the amount of recycling was 44 tons, which is 101 tons of recycling collected in two months. The total tonnage in 2009 was 55 Tons.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn. Mr. Peters – yes; Mr. Albertini – yes

Meeting adjourned 1:31 PM.